
 

 

Peregian Springs SS SafeST Committee Meeting 
Date/Time: Friday 01 May 2015 9.30am 
Location: Peregian Springs SS Meeting Room 
Attendees: Gwen Sands (Chair), Dave Foxover (DP) Terry Lalley, (PPP), Hannah Richardson, Jodie Curran 
(P&C); Steve Robinson, Marinus Van Germeren (TMR) 
Apologies: Gerard O’Keefe, Terry Byrne (TMR), 
 

Item  
No. 

Agenda Item Responsible 
Officer 

Action Paper 
Circulated 

1 Welcome and Apologies 
• Welcome new 

members - Hannah 
(SCRC) and Jodie 
(P&C Rep) 

Chair Noting *  

2 Confirmation of Minutes from 
Previous Meeting 

Chair Approval and Noting Previously 
issued. 

3 Business Arising from Previous 
Minutes 

 To be dealt with as part of Reports  

4 Correspondence received 
• Email from John Lobb 

(community member) 
to Tracie Corsbie (RD 
North Coast Region) 

Gwen  
• Letter answered by staff in North Coast 

Region – no response required from SafeST 
• Gwen confirmed that parents complaints re 

parking and road use on the perimeter of the 
school are dealt with through the use of an 
information sheet (now on the school website) 

 

5 Travel Smart Update 
• Ride to School 

 
 

• Walk to school (coming up) 

Dave Ride to School Day 13 March 
• Most children registered 
• About 40% participation 

 
Walk to School Day 22 May 
Marinus to forward the contact for the Walking 
School Bus from Buderim Mountain 
Dave to investigate feasibility of a once a week 
Walking School Bus for the Springs with the 
Peregian Lions Club 

 

6 Principal’s Report 
• Use of the side gate 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

• SCRC officer ticketing 
offenders in the car park 

 
 

 
• SafeST page on our 

school’s website 

Gwen  
Parents now using the side gate/fire exit to enter 
and exit the school despite signage indicating this 
is not an approved school entry point. Injuries are 
occurring on the gravel road designed for fire 
trucks to use. 
Terry to investigate whether this can be opened as 
a sanctioned entry point 
Concern about the safety of the Council Officer 
who attended the school. She was subjected to 
unacceptable abuse from members of the school 
community. She came twice and there was no 
change in the behaviour> a regular visit from 
compliance officers is needed. Steve Robinson to 
instigate 
 
SafeST Minutes will be published on the dedicated 
page on the school’s website - 

 



 

 

https://peregianspringsss.eq.edu.au/Ourcommunity/Pages/Safe-
ST.aspx 
 

7 Qld Police Service Report Marlene or 
Hardy 

No representatives present  

8 Local Council Report Hannah • Hannah is new to the role 
Car Park use 
• Use of the AVEO car park is not formal 
• More research in to how this can be done is 

required 
Ramp in the road reserve 
• No planning for this has occurred yet 

 

10 PPP Report Terry 
Lalley/Gerard 

• Registration confirmation statement and 
survey plans for the car park tabled 

• Car Park is now signed off to the Sunshine 
Coast Regional Council 

 

11 Other Business 
• Use of Social Media to vent 

about the car park 

Chair  
• Examples tabled 

 

12 Next Meeting Chair   
 


